                                                                                                                                      May 3rd, 2023               068
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, May 3, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; Council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Scott Pattison and Myron Brankle were present to discuss the possibility of solar panels coming into Grant County. They were informing everyone, as farmers, and being a part of the APC. They gave details regarding why they and the APC believe that it is a bad idea for so many solar panels to be brought to Grant County. Solar companies are wanting to put solar panels on 6,000 acres of farmland in Grant County. The APC would like support to try to stop the County Commissioners from approving this. 

Daniel Chenoweth presented some ideas for the project on First St. The council asked him to prepare a summary and prices for this project. Annette Lucas was asking for some help with the alley behind her driveway. The council let her know that they will check into it.   

POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all personnel and vehicles are well. The computer in the 2022 police vehicle was fixed. Dale spoke with the family that lost their home in the fire on First St. They are waiting on insurance and are hoping to rebuild in that same location. Dale and the Deputy Marshals have been giving out notices to residents that need to clean their property. 
FENCE PROPOSAL: Tracy Leonard at 601 W. Main gave the council a fence proposal. She would like the town to put in and pay for a perimeter fence around her property. Mark motioned to deny her request and any other similar requests from any other resident. Tony seconded. 3-0.

UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. Insurance has paid for the new cover for the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  They will be sending the check soon.

Donnie will be setting up a time to have the wells cleaned out. The dumpsters were delivered today for the town clean up. Donnie and the Town Engineer, Eric Woodmansee, will be meeting with a Maguire Iron for the water tower inspection. A letter has been sent to AEP to request a streetlight on W. Main. Donnie is hoping to start flushing hydrants next week.

The council signed the Payroll Docket

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Jerry seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
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